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March 12th, 2021 
 
Dear parents, 
 
We look forward to welcoming our 3rd-6th class students and teachers back to school on Monday 
morning!  
 
We will follow the same drop off and collection procedures that were in place from September to 
Christmas. Reception time is from 8.45-9am or 8.30-9am on wet mornings.  Therefore, please tell your 
child to go to his/her existing entry door on Monday where school staff will be present to guide 
children to their classrooms. The children will exit through these same doors at 2.30pm. School 
tracksuit will be worn on Monday, Wednesday and Friday and school uniform on Tuesday and 
Thursday. School books and copies should be returned on Monday. If all books don’t fit in the bag or 
the bag is too heavy, send the remainder in on Tuesday. Please ensure your child has their lunch and 
books in their schoolbag each morning as dropping off these items to the school office during the 
school day will not be an option this term. Class teachers will email you before Monday with any 
specific requests relevant to their class. If you need to collect your child during the school day, please 
email / phone the office to arrange collection from the school main door.  
 
As per HSE guidelines a student should not come to school if 
 
a. they are feeling unwell or are displaying symptoms of Covid. Please phone your doctor for guidance.  
 
b. if they live with someone who has symptoms of the virus. 
 
c. if they are identified by the HSE as a close contact of a confirmed case of COVID-19. 
 
d. if they have travelled outside of Ireland; parents are advised to consult and follow latest Government 
advice in relation to foreign travel. 
 
To ensure minimum movement of people and minimum socialisation at school drop off and 
collection time we ask each family to adhere strictly to the following guidelines.  
 

1. We encourage as many students as possible to walk, cycle and scoot to school independently.  

2. Parents of 3rd - 6th class pupils who are collecting should continue to meet their child at their 

pre-Christmas collection point a safe distance from the school.  

3. If you need to bring a younger sibling with you to the collection point please ensure that they 

remain beside you. This cannot be a time for younger siblings to socialise with friends.  

4. A face mask must be worn by everyone over the age of 13 years while on the school grounds.  

5. We strongly recommend that all parents and minders wear a mask while waiting at collection 

points in the vicinity of the school.  

6. If a secondary school student is in charge of the drop off or collection of a younger sibling please 

ensure that they understand that this is not an opportunity to socialise with their friends or to 

bring friends with them to the collection points. 

7. Dogs are not allowed enter the school grounds.  



8. Please depart from the school grounds / gates and collection points promptly when you have 

dropped off or collected a student.  

9. We ask that families do not arrange playdates. Children will accept this if everyone complies. 

10. We strongly recommend that students go home immediately after school rather than gathering 

in large numbers in the park or playground.  

 
As you are aware the Covid 19 UK variant called B.1.1.7 accounts for 92% of Irish cases currently and is 
known to spread more easily and quickly than other variants. This presents a huge challenge to us all. 
As a school community we have collective responsibility to minimise the risk of the introduction of 
COVID-19 into the school and it is important that we focus on remaining in our family bubble, 
supporting each other and adhering to the guidelines listed above. This will hopefully ensure a 
successful reopening for our 3rd-6th class students and that the school remains open for the remainder 
of this academic year.  
 
Below please see a link to our ‘Return to School’ padlet with updated and existing Covid information 
plus a short video from me to the 3rd -6th Class students.  
 
I want to remind everyone also to complete the Parental Declaration Form on Aladdin Connect by 3pm 
on Sunday. 
 
Many thanks for your cooperation with all of the above. I am delighted to be able to conclude by saying 
that we will celebrate our traditional St. Patrick’s Day ‘Lá Glas’ on Tuesday, March 16th and the 
children can dress up coming to school on that day!    
 
Le dea-mhéin, 
 
 
Norma Linehan 
Principal 
 
https://padlet.com/aideenkennelly/5dm4qnloribxtwbx 
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